
 
 

 
 
The Rev. Lin Davenport 
Rector, Holy Trinity, Gillette 
Standing Committee: Clergy 
 
Dear Diocesan Convention Members, 
 My name is Lin Davenport and I am currently serving as Rector at Holy Trinity in Gillette.  
I have been in Gillette since March 2018, coming from Holy Trinity in Thermopolis where I was 
ordained on August 31, 2013. 
 I was baptized, confirmed and ordained in the same church that my Mom was baptized 
and confirmed, where she and my father were married and where my father’s burial service 
was held.  
 I raised my children in Page, Arizona where I was a member of St. David’s Episcopal 
Church which became part of the Diocese of Utah while I was a member there.  I have 
experienced being part of an extremely small but faithful congregation as well as experiencing 
the vibrant, energetic and growing congregational life.  I was Senior Warden during a time 
when we struggled to pay our monthly bills in a timely manner, having faith that God would 
help us find a way. 
 After being widowed, I retired from my job at Coconino County Adult Probation and 
moved with my youngest daughter back to my hometown of Thermopolis to spend time with 
my Mom, sister, brother and many nieces and nephews.  
 I am asking for your support as I seek a position on The Standing Committee in the 
Episcopal Church in Wyoming.  I believe that at this stage of my ministry I have seen most of 
what can happen in small as well as vibrant churches.  I love our church and our faith and 
would like the opportunity to work with others to ensure that we will continue to fulfill our 
Baptismal Covenant as we move forward into this new frontier. 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
Lin Davenport 



 
 
 


